2018-19 FINAL CALIFORNIA ADULT EDUCATION ALLOCATIONS NOW AVAILABLE

The CA Adult Education Office has released the 2018-19 final allocations for each consortium, which includes an additional $1M COLA allocation for fiscal year 2018-19. This information became known to the CA Adult Education Office after the annual Consortium Fiscal Administration Declaration (CFAD) process was completed, the mechanism by which consortia determine their disbursement method and allocation schedule for their member agencies. The CA Adult Education Office uses the information from the CFAD process to determine the payment schedules for the disbursement of these funds.

The CA Adult Education Office is currently programming the additional COLA amount in the AEP NOVA system.

Fiscal Agent Consortia: Consortia that have opted to use the fiscal agent disbursement method for FY 18-19 will need to revise their 18-19 CFAD and resubmit in NOVA. The CA Adult Education Office will contact the consortia primary contacts regarding next steps for programming these funds in NOVA in the coming weeks. In the meantime, consortia are advised to begin the process of determining how the additional funds should be allocated.

Direct-Funded Consortia: The CA Adult Education Office has already contacted the consortia that have opted to use the direct-funded disbursement method for FY 18-19. The additional COLA amount has been allocated to members based on the proportionate share of the original COLA allocations that were submitted with the 18-19 CFAD on May 2, 2018. In order to ensure that funds are paid in a timely manner, the CA Adult Education Office determined that there was not sufficient time to re-open the CFAD process for direct-funded consortia. The CA Adult Education Office will program the additional COLA amounts in the NOVA system for direct-funded consortia.

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact the CA Adult Education Office at tap@aebg.org.

